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Agenda

Annual Business Meeting
Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington
August 1, 2020

Call to Order/Opening Prayer
Seating of Assembly
Delegates (Done via chatroom sign-in as delegates/ministers, etc. join the meeting)
Approval of Minutes from July 20, 2019
Updates and reports:

o District Chair

o District Pastor

o CWB Chair

o Warner Pacific University

o Treasurer
Presentation of proposed budget
Presentation of ballot & vote (electronic)
Report from C4 pastor (Jon Nutter)

COVID-19 response (Linda Tucker-Bays)

Adjournment/Closing Prayer
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ASSOCIATION OF THE CHURCHES OF GOD
IN OREGON AND SW WASHINGTON

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
July 20, 2019

Pastor Jerry Davisson welcomed the group and led in prayer. Doug Beisley led us in a short
time of worship. Pastors Jon Nutter, Denise Douglas, Rich LaMar and Steve Kufeldt shared

about what their churches are doing in community outreach.

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 10:54 a.m. by acting Chair Glen
Hossler.

SEATING OF DELEGATES:
Ministers: 49
Lay Delegates: 36

Zoom delegates: 1
Total: 86

APPOINTMENT OF TELLERS: Jeff Foster, Milt Culver, Gary Johnson and Cecil Baird were
appointed as tellers.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM JULY 21, 2018: Gregg Hicks, Julie Jackson moved and
seconded to approve the minutes from July 21, 2018. Motion carried.

UPDATES AND REPORTS:

Acting Chair report: Glen publicly thanked past Chair Jackie Scott for her leadership as
council chair. '

He also said supports the council’s decision to not support Warner Pacific University in the
budget but encouraged congregations and individuals to support the college.

He thanked Mel Neu for his many years as Camp White Branch board chair and all he has
done for the camp. The group gave him a standing ovation.

Camp White Branch Chair: New chair Lisa Switzer shared her vision for the camp. The
dedication of the new multipurpose building will be Oct. 19 from 10 am — 2 pm. Danette
Beisley has accepted the role of Church of God Camp Coordination, working with Lindsey
Speer from Reedsport. A new young adult retreat is being planned for the fall. John
Kuykendall was recognized for his 50 years of service as a camp director.

Warner Pacific University: Andrea Cook shared about Warner Pacific University and some
of the newer programs and studies the university has launched.

District Pastor’s report: District Pastor Jerry Davisson shared from his report. He
mentioned that the district is part of a pilot project that supported by regional pastors and our
national office called the Pacific Coast Collective, which is churches of God across the West



Coast seeking to develop ways they can work together across state lines to see the Kingdom
of God advance. He shared about the monies that the District will receive from the sale of
the Holladay Park church. In November the district will host a Gravity Leadership Bootcamp,
which is a series of four one-day training events to help equip leaders to lead like Jesus.

Treasurer’s report: District Treasurer Steve Robertson presented the budget and Lorin
Myers/Jackie Scott moved to accept the budget as presented.

Ballot: The ballot included ratification of Glen Hossler as Association Chair, Mel Neu as
Camp White Branch Board member, and ratification of the budget.

Results of the ballot: All items passed. The official ballot results are in the district office.
Thank you to Oak Park Church of God for hosting our meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 pm with Pastor Greg Hicks leading in prayer.

Respectfully submitted, ,

Ruth Palmer, Recording Secretary

Michael Kernutt
Corporation Secretary




Rev. Jerry Davisson, DMin | DISTRICT PASTOR

To say these are strange and unprecedented times is perhaps an understatement. With the
onset of COVID-19 requiring the discontinuation of in-person church services we have all had to
adapt to a new rhythm of life. We are also experiencing racial and political tension in our
country, causing much division among even people of faith. It is more important then ever to

hear the words of John as he said in 1 John 4:7-16:

7 Dear friends, let us love one another, for love comes from God. Everyone who loves has
been born of God and knows God. & Whoever does not love does not know God, because
God is love. ? This is how God showed his love among us: He sent his one and only

Son into the world that we might live through him. *° This is love: not that we loved God,
but that he loved us and sent his Son as an atoning sacrifice for our sins. ** Dear

friends, since God so loved us, we also ought to love one another. 2 No one has ever
seen God; but if we love one another, God lives in us and his love is made complete in us.

13 This is how we know that we live in him and he in us: He has given us of his

Spirit. ¥ And we have seen and testify that the Father has sent his Son to be the Savior of
the world. 8 If anyone acknowledges that Jesus is the Son of God, God lives in them and
they in God. *6 And so we know and rely on the love God has for us.

God is love. Whoever lives in love lives in God, and God in them.

As District Pastor, | am striving to live this out in my daily life and as | interact with the pastors
and churches of the association.

As we continue to navigate these uncharted waters let me remind you of the role of the district.
According to our guiding principles:

The District exists to a) assist the local Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington
discern and achieve their individual missions, and b) partner with them to minister together in
ways that they cannot minister separately. The three priorities the association has adopted are

as follows:

e DISCIPLESHIP: The highest priority of The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon and
Southwest Washington is to be and to make committed followers of Jesus Christ.

e LEADERSHIP: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of God
in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to establish an environment that recognizes people
with leadership potential and comes along side to nurture and develop that person.

e RELATIONSHIP: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of
God in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to be an Association that is connected by more
than just a name or a structure. We desire that our actions and interactions be instigated

through intentional covenantal relationships.




My role as District Pastor is to give vision to our association and support to our pastors and
churches in these changing times. This year was a year of learning and adding tools to my tool
belt so I can better fulfill that role.

In January | completed a Missional Coaching internship with Dr. Bob Whitesel. The purpose of

this internship was to better prepare myself to help the churches in our association live out our
missional calling. Dr. Whitesel has written 13 books and has over 20 years of church consulting
experience. | have learned a great deal from Dr. Whitesel and | am available to use what | have

learned to help your church.

In June | completed my Doctor of Ministry degree at Fuller Theological Seminary. As part of my
final project | have written a Missional Coaching Handbook that pastors and leaders can use to
help coach their people out into their own neighborhood. I am making some tweaks to the
handbook to make it more user friendly. The handbook is available to you and | am available to
help teach and lead your congregation to live out your missional calling and to better equip
your leaders to engage their neighborhood with the gospel.

| also completed training with Gravity Leadership and am one of their certified coaches. | am
currently leading a cohort of seven pastors from our district, in weekly coaching calls, to learn
to center our lives and leadership in the love of Jesus. This Gravity Leadership Academy is a 10-
month intensive coaching process that will prepare you to disciple others in the way of Jesus. If
you are interested in being part of a cohort contact me and | will get you information on how to

apply.

In response to the COVID-19 crisis and to help keep our pastors and staff connected and sharing
life together | began hosting a “pastors gathering” via ZOOM every two weeks. These meetings
began in April and are continuing. These one-hour sessions have been rich times to check in
with each other, share best practices and pray together. This will be something that | will
continue even after the pandemic is over. As pastors and church leaders we need each other
and this has been a great way to share life together, even if it is virtually.

I am continuing to work with a group of regional pastors and our national office on a pilot
project known as the Pacific Coast Collective. The collective has been instrumental in
developing a training program called the Chapter 4 Institute. Rooted in the significance of Luke
4:16-21, the Chapter 4 Institute is an immersive, cohort-based leadership experience that
creates passion for spiritual and social renewal in communities. Through experience-based
learning, the Chapter 4 Institute challenges leaders to reimagine how the church might earn its
place as an essential player in solving community issues. Currently we have four churches and
nine participants who are part of the initial C4 program. Look for details to come.

| continue to represent our association on several boards and committees including Warner
Pacific University, Servant Solutions, the Regional Pastors executive committee as well as the
Camp White Branch Board, District Council, the Credentials Board, and the Willamette Valley

Camp Meeting planning board.




As member of the Board of Trustees at Warner Pacific University | am excited to welcome Dr.
Brian Johnson as the 8t president of the University. Dr. Johnson brings a deep spirituality and a
wealth of experience in making higher education available to minority students. | look forward
to having an opportunity to introduce Dr. Johnson to the pastors of our association and to
renew our support and commitment to the ongoing mission of WPU.

The leadership of Camp White Branch was asked to commission a Strategic Planning Task Force
to look at how we can make the camp and her ministry a benefit not only to the association but
to the wider church and the Kingdom of God. You can see the details of that work in the Camp
White Branch report. | want to thank Leonard and Stacey Meyer for their tireless work with the
camp. Well done! | also want to thank Lisa Switzer and the army of volunteers who continue to
work on improving the camp and its facilities. We look forward to the camp providing a space

to introduce people to Jesus and to Agrow the Kingdom of God.

As of the writing of this report, there are no churches who are actively seeking pastoral
leadership. New pastors in the last fiscal year for our association include Andrew Loyd (Cottage
Grove) and Doug Balzer (Newberg). We welcome Matt Ingalls (Salem) back to Oregon. | would
encourage you to get to know these new pastors and make them feel welcome.

As part of the association’s ongoing mission to make disciples and grow leaders, we have
partnered with Gravity Leadership to host a series of four one day bootcamps to help equip
leaders to lead like Jesus. We have completed two of the four. However, due to COVID-19 we
have had to postpone the other two. We are planning to have our third bootcamp on August

22" COVID permitting.

The District Council has made the decision to lease out the Salem office to help balance the
association’s budget. We are working on the details of how a virtual office will work. Our goal is
to continue to provide the services you have come to expect in a seamless way. We will keep
you informed if there are any changes to mailing address or phone number. If you have any

questions, please don’t hesitate to ask.

Finally, due to the changes coming for the office, both Val and Sally have prayerfully come to
the conclusion that their time of serving the association will come to a close at the end of
August. It has been an absolute joy to work with these two dedicated women. They have served
the association well for many years and it is hard to see them go. I wish them well in the new
adventure God has for them both. I will be sharing a job posting soon to find a person or
persons to help fill the needs of the association moving forward. Please take the time to thank

Val and Sally for their years of service to the district.

It has been a challenging year but through it all God has been present and at work in our midst.
I am excited about the possibilities ahead for our association and | am honored to serve you as

your District Pastor.




DISTRICT COUNCIL CHAIR .

As 1 sit at my computer, mulling over this Annual Report, | am struck by the differences from last year
to this. Last year | was the interim Chair, trying to figure out how to navigate conducting the Annual
Business Meeting. This year, | am no longer the interim, but am trying to figure out how to navigate
conducting the Annual Business Meeting virtually (via ZOOM). What a difference the coronavirus
pandemic has made... in our lives, in our churches, in our ministries, in our camps! So much is
different! And yet, there remains one great constant... our Lord and Savior! Jesus IS the same today as
He was yesterday, and will be tomorrow! How comforting to know that He is still in control! That He
knows what the future holds! That He is the One, in fact, holding the future! | can worry about how
much things are different, or | can rest in the Presence of the One who holds it all in His hands!

And so... as we look toward having our annual meeting virtually this year, | know there will be glitches.
I know there will be frustrations. | know it won’t be how we’d like it to be. But | also know that we will
look to the One we serve, and seek His face, and His grace, and His guidance, and ask His blessing
upon our endeavors to serve Him well as He leads through this time. | thank you all for your patience
and grace as we do our best with not only this meeting, but with our ministries to Jesus!

We (sadly) say goodbye to our Office administrators, Sally Ranton and Valerie Borst, both of whom are
stepping down from their positions at the end of August. They have served the district so well for
many years; and all of our ministries have been blessed by their wonderful, dedicated ministry and
service. We pray for God’s richest blessings upon them both as they transition to new ministries and
focuses in their lives. THANK YOU SALLY AND VALERIE!! '

You will hear reports on some of the things | will just briefly touch on here. CWB Task Force has done
an excellent job laying a foundation for next steps that will move CWB toward being a viable revenue
producing camp that offers the opportunities for spiritual growth and impact we want it to be and
know it can be. That task force will continue to serve the CWB Board under the guidance of the

District Council.

Speaking of CWB, all summer camps and fall retreats were cancelled due to the Covid-19 restrictions.
Those restrictions also caused the cancellation of the Willamette Valley Camp Meeting, and the
gathering in person of many of our regional groups and all of our churches for a while. It also
postponed the third gathering of those who are involved with the Gravity Leadership workshops. And
even though it caused changes to be made, we are excited about the C4 program some in our district

will be taking advantage of.

Because of the cancelations of so many of our camps and events this summer, our District and CWB
Board applied for government PPP funds (loans), and are grateful to be able to help our employees
through those during this pandemic. We also were able to help some of our pastors through our
Benevolence Fund this year. The Council has developed an Employee Handbook for the District,
(something we have not had, and definitely need), and it has been approved and put into operation
this summer. This includes CWB employees.




Knowing that we would no longer have income from the sale of the Riddle property for this next year,
and that we needed to present a balanced budget, the Council approved the move to downsize our
use of office space and lease our District Office building, beginning the first of September. That
income will enable us to not make any budget cuts in personnel or current ministries. District Pastor
Jerry Davisson will share more in his report about how the District Office will look as we move ahead.

Your prayers are appreciated for this transition.

As we continue to navigate how to serve Jesus and do ministry during the coronavirus pandemic and
racial tensions facing our country, | have been impressed with this thought; that God has placed US
here, in our communities and spheres of influence, for SUCH A TIME AS THIS! As Esther sought God
through prayer, and then boldly took action for the sake of her people, may we, too, intentionally and
fervently seek God, and then boldly act for the good of those in whose midst God has place us!

And remembet, we do more for the cause of Christ together than we ever can individually!

May God bless you with His grace, peace, love and empowerment!
Respectfully submitted

Glen Hossler,
Association Chair




8 CAMP WHITE BRANCH

Thanks to churches and individuals for your support of the camp.
So many of you give in many ways, whether it be donations, your CAfv

time and skills when volunteering, and prayers. We couldn’t do it
WHITE BRANC%

without you!!

We had a great 2019 camp season last summer. The Neu multi-
purpose building was utilized for worship, games, evening events, and when it was raining or cooler outside.

We want to continue to thank all who supported the completion of this building.

In October, we officially dedicated the “Neu” multi-purpose building, named in honor of Mel and Marvin Neu,
who spent countless hours at the camp. We had close to 125 people in attendance on a very rainy day. Many
in attendance shared stories of their time at camp and the impact it had on their lives or their children’s.

Our updated website went live in February this year with a new look, as well as a new online camp registration
system. You can also find information on the needs of the camp and upcoming events. The next phase of this
project is expanding our online reservation system. Be sure to review the site. https://campwhitebranch.org/

In May, the Board made the decision to cancel 2020 summer camps due to COVID19. This was a difficult
decision for us. Post our decision, the Governor declared overnight camps were not allowed to operate. This
will impact our operating funds for the next year. We have been blessed with donations for some needed
repairs and maintenance and believe God will provide. Groups and individuals with specific skills are
encouraged to assist with projects at the camp, you can contact us at volunteer@campwhitebranch.org. We
update our need list items and projects requiring specific skills sets on our website under the volunteer tab.

Post our decision to cancel, Lindsey Speer, Youth Leader at Reedsport COG, stepped up to organize a virtual
summer camp for middle and high school aged youth. She created a program that could be utilized by other
church’s or faith based groups, not only our COG youth leaders. We were excited to have something to offer

our youth.

Danette Beisley, Camp Coordinator, worked on assessing our camp prices, online registration process, and
guidelines for Directors/Counselors. We increased prices to ensure Directors have funds for programming
(activities, speakers, band, crafts, etc.) to make our camps the best possible. We are excited to report that
Jon Nutter, has volunteered to be the Young Adult Camp Director and Doug and Danette Beisley will be
shifting to direct Jr Camp. We are in need of a Middle School Camp Director. Please pray this position be filled

soon and if you are interested please contact Danette.

Last year the District Council appointed a task force (Glen Hossler, Jerry Davisson, Mike Kernutt, Lisa Switzer,
Alan Chaney, Lindsey Speer) to define the vision, mission, purpose and values for the camp. This group has
met multiple times, conducted interviews, reviewed past task force information and details of other camps in
the area, visited the camp, and much more to inform this work. Clearly defining this and gaining District
support of the direction desired for this youth ministry is important. This work was completed, presented, and
approved by the CWB Board and District Council. The task force has asked to continue as a group to define
the strategy and plans to move this work forward. Thanks to this group for their support!

Camp White Branch Board

Lisa Switzer- Chair, Mel Neu- Vice Chair, Stephen Gartman- Secretary. Elected Members- Mike Kernutt, Owen
Hinkle, Durwood Ranton, District Pastor- Jerry Davisson, Camp Manager— Leonard Meyer, Camp Coordinator-

Danette Beisley, Bookkeeper- Val Borst




CAMP WHITE BRANCH

WHITE BRANCH

Vision: Provide a destination for individuals to enhance their overall well being

We desire our camp and retreat center to be a place where individuals, from children to adults, are able to
come and get away from the challenge’s life places in their path and focus on all aspects of personal well-

being, as a group or as individuals.
Mission: Offer a safe, developed wilderness venue, for children, youth, and adults to have life changing
experiences

Our mission is to provide a safe, developed wilderness venue for children, youth, and adults to have life
changing experiences that impact overall character development. We achieve this by offering year-round
Church of God ministries and opening up our facility to outside groups for camps, retreats, outdoor schools,

and other events.

The Church of God summer camps and events at camp include fun activities planned each day, time for
fellowship and learning, and encourages attendees to develop a relationship with God, with focused
curriculum, guest speakers, and individuals who are living by example as counselors.

Purpose: To provide an affordable location for churches, the community, outdoor schools, and other groups
to promote physical, emotional, educational, relational, and spiritual development

The Association of the Churches of God has been blessed with the opportunity to operate a non profit camp to
enable us to fulfill our mission to introduce others to Jesus and show God'’s love through this ministry. Our
desire is for our churches and outside groups to have a place for activities and gatherings to promote the
overall health — both mind and body- of children, youth, and adults. We strive to keep our facility costs low in
order to allow as many groups as possible to utilize it while at the same time ensuring quality facilities and

services.

Core Values:
Hospitality- When you visit our facility, one of our highest priorities is providing excellent food, service, and

recreational experiences to ensure you are able to focus on your event. We show God’s love first hand and
honor the environment in all we do.

Christ Centered- The camp is owned and operated by The Association of Churches of God in Oregon and SW
Washington, and it is our desire that each person experience Christ through our staff and ministries. Our
primary ministry is summer youth camps offered each year that inspire, strengthen, encourage, and promote

relationships with God.
Affordable Services- It is our desire to keep costs low to encourage broader participation and availability to

groups. We hope our facility fits into your budget for your next event or retreat.
Authentic Relationships- Our location is set up to provide experiences that foster community and the
development of relationships among peers and with Jesus. Our guests are able to spend time together or

alone with no everyday life distractions.
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CHRISTIAN WOMEN CONNECTION
for Oregon and SW Washington of the Church of God

The Connector Team of Christian Women Connection meets about 3 times a year and schedules
two events. The officers are: Nancy Kernutt (President/Coordinator); Leslie Duclo (Treasurer);
Maria Dixon (Finance Connector); Toni Johnson (Relationship/Spiritual Connector) and Joyce
Hinkle (Parliamentarian). Leslie Duclo also is filling the position of Secretary until we can find
more leadership for our team. Please notify Nancy Kernutt at nankernutt57@gmail.com

if you are interested.

Christ Birthday Offering originated in 1949 out of a desire by Women of the Church of God to
combat commercialism. Thank you so much for the united effort of the 20 congregations who

participated to celebrate and benefit the Kingdom.

Our income was $22,440.38. Expenses were $15,052.40. Christ Birthday Offering totaled
$19,339.12. ' '

Our Christian Women Connection events were: Spring Connection held March 13t and 14t
(2020) at Westview Church (Longview, WA). The guest speaker was Janelle Irwin and worship
leader was Angi Jamieson. We had about 35 in attendance right before COVID-19 closures. The
event was blessed and much needed to strengthen us for the days to come.

Fall Retreat was September 13t-15% (2019) held at Camp White Branch. Angellee Kloppman
was the speaker/worship leader. Sessions were held in the Neu Facility. Reorganization of our
schedule along with a large group game and movie night gave us an updated feel.

Nancy Kernutt
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CREDENTIALS AND ADVISORY BOARD

Present members of the Board are: John Kuykendall, Steve Hoover, Monica Monroe,
Tim Irwin, Rich LaMar, Robin Brooke, and Charles Hunter as well as Jerry Davisson,

District Pastor.

We continue to be part of Leadership Focus, a national Church of God system that is
working well for many with the Church of God nationally. Building uniformity from one
district to another is part of the reason for Leadership Focus. One positive thing is that
it networks us with others in ministry all over the Church of God.

We have two individuals to ordain this summer, but there are some close to completion.
It has been challenging for us to conduct interviews since the arrival of COVID-19. ltis
the preference of the board that we meet in person, especially when making decisions

regarding ordination.

We are currently working with 20 individuals in the credentialing process. Some are
licensed. We presently have 147 ministers on our approved list in this district for which

we maintain files, and perform annual registration.

Blessings,

Monica Monroe, Chair




12

MEN OF THE CHURCH OF GOD

Dear Church Family,

As we are in a new 1% century church in the 21% century, what does that mean? It means to me
that we use all the media, all the technology that we can use to connect. How do we connect?
We connect with God’s people through these means: phone calls, emails, texting, Pinterest, etc.

We've got to use it & use it hard.

Therefore, today we’re faced with no retreats happening, just within our local families & small
meetings within the local church. We need to encourage each other, by connecting with each
other through the methods mentioned above, some of us on a monthly basis, some on a
weekly basis, some on a daily basis. We are going to be building the kingdom, the kingdom of

God.

Learn to embrace the new “new”.

Connect the dots!

In His service,

Bill Marble, Chair

Feel free to contact me

Email: billhmarble@yahoo.com
Phone number: (503) 747-8982

Officers include Brad Lewis, Gary Duclo, Mark Gebler (Treasurer) and Jay Thornhill

Due to COVID-19, the Men’s Retreat that was previously scheduled for
August 2020, has been postponed until next year.
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WILLAMETTE VALLEY CAMPMEETING TASK FORCE

“Fully Alive” is the call of Jesus to every
believer and was to have been the theme for
this year’s Willamette Valley Campmeeting
(WVC). While we reluctantly made the
decision to cancel this year’s event, we look
forward to next summer (August 1-5, 2021)
when the same theme and scheduled
speakers will be part of this annual week of

worship, inspiration, and fellowship. Held on
the historic grounds of the Oregon Christian Convention in Turner Oregon, this annual week isa great

time to get away and get refreshed! Make plans now to join us next year.

Marshall Snider will be our guest speaker next year at all main sessions as well as the daily morning
youth service. Marshall is the founder of “Because People Matter,” an organization that brings key
community influencers and change makers together in a movement that has transformed thousands of
people. He also partners with several Portland-area churches in the area of leadership development.
Daniel Ryan, Overseer of Music Ministries at Lynchwood Church of God in Portland, will lead worship at
the main-sessions next year.

A youth program is a key part of this week. Many youth groups camp out together and the week
features daily youth worship times and other events. Youth registration is projected to be only $75 per
person and includes lodging, programming, and food. Some children’s programming is planned and a
variety of recreation opportunities are featured, including a small creek that is great for tubing down the

river on a hot day!
Affordable overnight lodging options, including cabins, RV spaces and campsites, are available onsite

with a projected cost per person of only $13 per night (age 5 and above), with a $50 family maximum
per night. Commuters are also welcome. Meals are available onsite'on a donation basis.

While this annual week was originally started as a cooperative event by Region 3 churches (Albany,
Salem and Woodburn), it has now grown to a district-wide event. Last year 20 district congregations
were represented with approximately 200 people attending during the week.

Some of the core values of this week are to be less structured and more relational, to be volunteer-led,

and to be donation-based. Our thanks to the volunteers who make this week happen, including
planning, set-up, worship, speaking, chrldren s ministry, cooking, and clean-up. We could not do this

week without you!

On the financial side, last year’s campmeeting received $3,541.21 less than we spent, but thanks to a
generous $25,000 donation from Holladay Park Church of God (received in January 2019), the current

balance of the WVC checking account is $30,707.05.
Respectfully submitted,

Steve Kufeldt
WVC Secretary-Treasurer

[WVC Planning Team Members: Danette Beisley, Doug Beisley, Valerie Borst, Ashleigh Carnley, Teresa
Hellstrom, Glen Hossler, Connie Johnson, Gary Johnson, Steve Kufeldt, Ruth Palmer, and District Pastor

lerry Davisson]
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REGION 1

| know it doesn’t need to be said, yet | can’t help but say it anyway—Wow, how the |
world has changed! We are all faced with finding God-honoring ways to navigate
through all of these changes that have shaken this world we live in, both as individuals
and collectively as the Body of Christ. But praise the Lord, He is immutable! God never
changes. Hebrews 12:28-29 brings all of this into perfect focus: “Therefore, since we
are receiving a kingdom which cannot be shaken, let us have grace, by which we may
serve God acceptably with reverence and godly fear. For our God is a consuming fire.”

Amen!

The COVID-19 crisis has affected us like everyone else as we all try to adapt to the
governor’s mandates and meeting restrictions, but our region has seen very few cases of
the virus. Our congregatidns here in Region 1 are all truly blessed as God continues to
watch over His flock here on the south coast and guide us with His Spirit. Our regional
meetings continue to be a great opportunity for the pastors to connect with,

strengthen, and encourage one another. We share updates with each other and spend

quality time praying for the specific needs in our churches.

Please pray that each of our congregations find our unique calling in our communities to
shine the light of Jesus. God has set before us an open door of ministry during these
crazy times. I'll leave you with a quote from Hannah Whitall Smith: “..the God of love,

when He sees His children resting their souls on things that can be shaken, must
necessarily remove those things from their lives in order that they may be driven to rest

only on the things that cannot be shaken...”

In Christ’s love,

Jim Minkler
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REGION 2

Our region is comprised of a large and diverse geographic region populated with few CHOG
congregations. Our communities vary widely in demographics including socio-economic and
political conditions. They are led by pastors with significant age and experience ranges. Our

commonality is our faith in Christ.

This year we wished well three of our number who stepped down or retired from staff
positions, Rick Haberly (Riverside, Cottage Grove), Larry Brown (Assoc. Roseburg), and David
New (Springfield). In addition, we welcomed Lead Pastors Andrew Loyd (Riverside) and
Bruce Silver (Klamath Falls), and serving in a staff role, Brandon Clark, Director of Family

Ministries (Springfield).

If we thought in the previous year, we saw everything, Covid-19 proved we hadn’t. Now,

coupled with social unrest (unprecedented in my lifetime), an uncertain economic outlook,
-and a contentious election cycle, we find ourselves challenged and stressed in ways which

only further reveal our need to remain connected and to rely on each other for strength and

support.

As challenging as this season has been, and as one well-known leader has said, “crisis is an
accelerator,” it has brought significant and needed change across our congregations and
district. | am appreciative of our District Pastor’s efforts in connecting us in this season
through ZOOM calls, his Gravity Coaching cohort, and untold and numerous confidential
phone calls which have offered wise counsel, excellent coaching tips, and modelled
compassionate and competent leadership. Jerry’s work with our Council in bringing a
balanced budget, encouraging greater transparency and accountability with Camp White
Branch, as well as receiving a portion of assets from the sale of Holladay Park has been
exemplary as he has endeavored to keep our eye on Leadership Development, Discipleship,
church health and outward facing ministry which engages the community. The birth of the
Pacific Coast Collective and the formation of the Chapter 4 Initiative owes much to his
engaged and thoughtful contributions, and his recruitment and raising of support.

It is my incredible privilege to be a Chapter 4 Fellow representing our District and Region. |
covet your prayers and support in the year ahead as we launch our Chapter 4 Initiative
locally. Despite the disruptions of our schedule and plans, | see the hand of God moving
within our District and Region and am excited about seeing the harvest of these efforts.

Our Region 2 congregations and pastors each have much to celebrate as well as many and
varied concerns. Below is a sampling, please add them to your prayers and praises:

“Things at SCOG have continued to move forward even in these unique times. In February
we hired a new Director of Family Ministries, Brandon Clark. We have chosen to use this
summer to finish remodeling the upstairs of our church, which is a big celebration. At one
time we had five different carpets up here! The volunteers who are helping have been such
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a blessing and we are getting close to being done! Please be praying for our church as we
seek the Lord’s wisdom in how to best do ministry in this season. There are so many
restrictions and yet many opportunities. We want to honor God and represent Him well
during this time of need in people’s lives. Thank you for the e-maill”— Jason Mitchell

Celebrating deeper relationships with school partnerships and opportunities to minister to
new groups who have needed a new meeting place. Pray for wisdom as we lead the
congregation and community during the Covid-19 outbreak. — Jenny Elliot

Two and a half years ago First Church of God, Klamath Falls invited me to be their interim
pastor. This past March they voted to make me their pastor. | am working on moving my
ordination to The Church of God. Current praises are for the tech team who stepped up and
made online worship available as well as the new people being reached by this medium.
Prayer requests are for an aging congregation during the pandemic as well as church

finances. — Bruce Silver

This will be my final report as the Region 2 representative as | pass the baton to Jason
Mitchell (Springfield) for the next season. It has been an honor and privilege to serve.

Larry Brown (Retired, Roseburg)

Rick Cunnington (Associate, Roseburg)

Jenny Elliot (Associate, Eugene)

Andrew Loyd (Lead Pastor, Riverside, Cottage Grove)
Jason Mitchell (Lead Pastor, Springfield)

Mike Mugford (Lead Pastor, Friendly Street, Eugene)
Lorin Myers (Chaplain/Retired Pastor, Medford
David New (Retired, Springfield)

Jon Nutter (Lead Pastor, Roseburg)

Submitted respectfully,
Jon Nutter

Lead Pastor, Hucrest Community Church, Roseburg
Region 2 Representative




REGION 3

The pastoral leaders of congregations of Region 3 (Albany, Lebanon, Salem and Woodburn) are
committed to partner together to continue to build God’s Kingdom. We meet every other
month, usually in person at the Oak Park (Salem) congregation and include lunch, but during
the COVID-19 pandemic, we have met via ZOOM video conference.

It is with great reverence that | attend these meetings for pastors (including current staff as well
as retired pastors in our region) as the only lay minister. We are truly blessed at each meeting
by the sharing and caring atmosphere that is present. We encourage one another by sharing
what is happening in our churches and region. We seek God’s will and direction as we plan
cooperative efforts. Although the videoconference meetings are not the same as in-person
meetings, the meetings have been highly effective for the continuing efforts for our region.

We decided to go “old school with a twist” this year by returning

to the old regional “unity services” idea, but instead of gathering -
quarterly for worship and preaching, we decided to hold
roundtable events that would not only strengthen our fellowship
but also help grow the Kingdom. Each church would host an
event on a Sunday afternoon that would include worship music

and sharing by the host congregation on a Kingdom topic, followed by roundtable discussion
and end with a meal. We are sorry that the current health pandemic cancelled these events,

but we look forward to revisiting this idea in the future.

Our major event each year is the hosting of the annual “Willamette Valley Campmeeting,”
which has grown into a district-wide event. While we made the decision to cancel this year’s
campmeeting due to the Coronavirus, all of our plans, including the scheduled speaker and
worship leader, will be rolled over to 2021. Please save the dates of August 1-5, 2021 when we
return to the Oregon Convention Center grounds in Turner, Oregon, for this annual week of
worship, inspiration, and fellowship for both overnight guests and daytime participants.

Region 3 is also making plans for another cooperative mission trip to “Welcome Home
Outreach” in Vicente Guerrero, Mexico in 2021, when we again will help provide much needed

housing and support for a well deserving family in the area.

This past year several in our region have faced very difficult times. | am reminded of how
faithful God is as He continues to work all over our district. One final note to share is that
Region 3 welcomed Matt Ingalls as the new Lead Pastor of the Oak Park Church of God (Salem)
congregation. Matt has been a very thoughtful and faithful contributor to our region, and we

are all blessed to have him.
Respectfully submitted,

Gary Johnson
Region 3 District Council Representative
Hoodview Church of God (Woodburn) Lay Leader
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REGION 4

Hello from our Western Portland area churches!! Our region includes Aloha, Tigard, Hillsboro,
Newberg and Gales Creek. We have been meeting regularly every other month until the stay at
home orders began. Honestly, | miss them very much... We have all become good friends and a
big support for each other. These times have been life-giving and needed for our pastors. We
take time to share about what’s going on in our lives, churches, and ministries. We then spend
time in intentional prayer for one another and talk about anything new that is happening within
the district. Following this, we go out to lunch and spend more time in fellowship together.

The majority of our pastors have been able to come on a regular basis. The churches/pastors
who have been in attendance are:

Aloha —Tim Irwin

Tigard — Milt Culver, Teresa Hellstrom

Hillsboro (Valley Hope) — Robin Brooke

Newberg — Doug Balzer, Paula Wilson, Doug Dougherty

Gales Creek —Tim Townley

Submitted by Region Representative Teresa Hellstrom
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REGION 5

Region 5 includes churches in Rainier, Oregon; St. Helens, Oregon; Scappoose, Oregon and

Longview, Washington.

This has been a quiet time for our churches with all of us changing how we operate due to the
virus. | have been very pleased with each church and their services online. The feedback has
been that many people have been watching each service. It will be interesting to see if these
online services bring people to the church and to the Lord.

We have had one pastor’s meeting with social distancing and plan to meet again the end of
July. We also have a Singspiration planned for September and have talked about having a

campout.
Thank you,

Michael Kernutt
Region 5 Representative
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REGION 6
Region 6 is comprised of Husum, La Grande, Prineville, Redmond, and The Dalles.

The wide geographical area covered by this region makes it difficult to meet in person. We
have tried to hold occasional Zoom meetings in the past, but they are infrequent.

Those of us who live in Central Oregon do meet regularly. We share resources, personnel, and
ideas. Worship team members from Redmond Church of God rotate to Prineville each week to
support the service there. Our churches work collectively in many areas.

This year Pastor Doug Shrock retired from his ministry in Prineville and Pastor Robbin Foster
stepped in as Interim Pastor. She left her position as Associate Pastor of Redmond Church of
God, but due to our cooperative ministry she continues to be a great influence on the mission

and work in Redmond.
Best wishes from Region 6!

Pastor Dave Thompson

Redmond Church of God
Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of

God in Christ Jesus for you. — 1 Thes. 5:16-18




Association of the Churches of God

in Oregon & SW Washington
Balance Sheet as of June 30, 2020

ASSETS
Current Assets

Checking/Savings
10000 - Assoc. Checking/Savings
17100 - CWB Checking/Savings

Total Checking/Savings

Other Current Assets
18350 - CWB Loan-MP Bldg

18400 - Note Receivable - Warehouse CC

Total Other Current Assets
Total Current Assets
Fixed Assets
19010 - Autos and Trucks
19020 - Office Equipment-Assoc
19030 - District Office Buildings
19035 - CWB Building
19040 - Land
Total Fixed Assets
TOTAL ASSETS
LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Liabilities
Credit Cards
21024 - Corvallis CP (Building) Funds
21035 - PPP Loan
24000 - Payroll Liabilities
25090 - Unemployment Insurance Reserve
25350 - CWB Assoc Bldg Loan
Total Liabilities
Equity
32000 - Unrestricted Net Assets
32100 - Ministry Endeavors Fund
33000 - Restricted Net Assets
33100 - Corvallis Property Fund
33120 - Pacific Coast Collective Fund
Total 33000 - Restricted Net Assets
Net Assets
Total Equity
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY

890,059.96
135,818.43

1,025,878.39

283,086.74
431,078.97

714,165.71

1,740,044.10

25,447.00
19,998.00
162,703.00
1,347,912.03
84,426.21

1,640,486.24

3,380,530.34

3,229.72
220,408.89
40,122.00
(391.77)
3,318.00
283,086.74

549,773.58

2,389,532.11
195,661.81

272,842.09
25,000.00

297,842.09
(52,279.25)

2,830,756.76

3,380,530.34
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NOTES ON GIVING REPORTS

Please refer to the following explanation when reviewing the church giving
reports on pages 26-28.

o The information on the three pages is the same, but each page is sorted
differently (alpha, per capita and total amount given).

e Total giving column includes all donations to general operations and other
designated giving through June 2020.

¢ YTD general column includes only donations for the general operations of
the Association of the Churches of God through June 2020.

e YTD designated column includes donations designated for other specific
areas through June 2020. ‘

o YTD per capita numbers are based on the 2020 Association of the
Churches of God In Oregon & SW Washington Churches Registration
attendance figures. If a church did not register with the district in 2020, the
most recent registered figures are used in this column’s calculations.




CHURCH OF GOD Congregational Giving
Sept. 2019 - August 2020

26

Church JUNE Total Giving YTD General YB# |YTD Designated
Albany Community Church of God $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 18 $0.00
Albany-First COG $487.05 $5,861.69 $5,861.69 62 $0.00
Aloha COG $679.30 $6,286.28 $6,286.28 75 $0.00
Bandon-Seabird Chapel COG $113.31 $931.59 $931.59 50 $0.00
Cottage Grove-Riverside Com Church $0.00 $5,680.02 $5,680.02 100 $0.00
Eugene-Friendly Street COG $178.47 $2,985.17 $2,985.17 110 $0.00
Gales Creek Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 55 $0.00
Hillsboro-Valley Hope Com COG $50.00 $800.00 $800.00 25 $0.00
Husum Com COG $0.00 $1,922.82 $1,922.82 35 $0.00
Individuals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 0 $0.00
Klamath Falls-First COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 100 $0.00
LaGrande-Crossroads Comm Church $249.99 $749.98 $749.98 24 $0.00
Lebanon-Turning Point Church $50.00 $500.00 $500.00 70 $0.00
Longview-First COG $225.23 $1,669.67 $1,669.67 48 $0.00
Medford $50.00 $500.00 $500.00 28 $0.00
Newberg-River Street COG $499.17 $4,728.04 $4,728.04 50 $0.00
North Bend-College Park Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 85 $0.00
Oregon City-Faith Rock Com Church $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 37 $0.00
Oregon City-Hiiltop Com COG $0.00 $600.00 $600.00 20 $0.00
Portland-Community COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 25 $0.00
Portland-Kingdom Nation $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 75 $0.00
Portland-Lents Gilbert COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 30 $0.00
Portiand-Lynchwood COG $1,636.26 $22,616.78 $22,616.78 270 $0.00
Portland-Maranatha COG $0.00 $180.00 $180.00 300 $0.00
Portland-Mt Scott COG $732.65 $6,112.76 $6,112.76 188 $0.00
Portland-Neighborhood COG $0.00 . $0.00 $0.00 51 $0.00
Portland-Richmond Com COG $33.29 $792.00 $792.00 40 $0.00
Portland-Rockwood COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 75 $0.00
Portland-Winding Road $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 12 $0.00
Powers COG $0.00 $3,099.47 $3,090.47 65 $0.00
Prineville-Living Water COG $280.10 $1,050.13 $1,050.13 8 $0.00
Rainier Com COG $612.00 $3,454.00 $3,454.00 175 $0.00
Redmond-First COG $0.00 $2,966.00 $2,966.00 50 $0.00
Reedsport COG $750.00 $7,500.00 $7,500.00 297 $0.00
Roseburg-Hucrest Com COG $244.33 $2,508.73 $2,508.73 65 $0.00
Salem-Oak Park COG $455.19 $6,282.79 $6,282.79 120 $0.00
Scappoose-Chapman Com COG $25.00 $250.00 $250.00 12 $0.00
Springfield COG $429.01 $4,002.43 $4,002.43 97 $0.00
St. Helens-Sunset Park Com COG $0.00 $1,350.00 $1,350.00 125 $0.00
The Dalles-Solid Rock Com COG $600.00 $3,300.00 $3,300.00 15 $0.00
Tigard COG $587.68 $5,694.09 $5,694.09 105 $0.00
Vancouver-First COG $416.67 $4,166.70 $4,166.70 1150 $0.00
Vancouver-lglesia de Dios $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 135 $0.00
Woodburn-Hoodview COG $1,097.65 $8,103.24 $8,103.24 114 $0.00
TOTALS $10,482.35 $116,644.38 $116,644.38] 4591.00 $0.00
Bold Names=Top 5 Per Capita




TOTAL Giving By Congregation (Per Capita) 97
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The Dalles-Solid Rock Com COG $3,300.00 $3,300.00 $0.00 $220.00
Prineville-Living Water COG $1,050.13 $1,050.13 $0.00 $131.27
Newberg-River Street COG $4,728.04 $4,728.04 $0.00 $94.56
Aloha COG $6,286.28 $6,286.28 $0.00 $83.82
Portland-Lynchwood COG $22,616.78 $22,616.78 $0.00] - $83.77
Woodburn-Hoodview COG $8,103.24 $8,103.24 $0.00 $71.08
Redmond-First COG $2,966.00 $2,966.00 $0.00 $59.32
Cottage Grove-Riverside Com Church $5,680.02 $5,680.02 $0.00 $56.80
Tigard COG $5,694.09 $5,694.09 $0.00 $54.23
Salem-Oak Park COG $6,282.79 $6,282.79 $0.00 $52.36
Powers COG $3,099.47 $3,099.47 $0.00 $47.68
Springfield COG : $4,002.43 $4,002.43 $0.00 $41.26
Roseburg-Hucrest Com COG $2,508.73 $2,508.73 $0.00 $38.60
Longview-First COG $1,669.67 $1,669.67 $0.00 $34.78
Portland-Mt Scott COG $6,112.76 $6,112.76 $0.00 $32.51
Hilisboro-Valley Hope Com COG $800.00 $800.00 $0.00 $32.00
LaGrande-Crossroads Comm Church $749.98 $749.98 $0.00 $31.25
Oregon City-Hilltop Com COG $600.00 $600.00 $0.00 $30.00
Eugene-Friendly Street COG $2,985.17 $2,985.17 $0.00 $27.14
Reedsport COG $7,500.00 $7,500.00] - $0.00 $25.25
Scappoose-Chapman Com COG $250.00 $250.00 $0.00 $20.83
Portland-Richmond Com COG $792.00 $792.00 $0.00 $19.80
Rainier Com COG $3,454.00 $3,454.00 $0.00 $19.74
Bandon-Seabird Chapel COG $931.59 $931.59 $0.00 $18.63
Medford $500.00 $500.00 $0.00 $17.86
St.-Helens-Sunset Park Com COG $1,350.00 $1,350.00 $0.00 $10.80
Lebanon-Turning Point Church $500.00 $500.00 $0.00 $7.14
Vancouver-First COG $4,166.70 $4,166.70 $0.00 $3.62
Portland-Maranatha COG $180.00 $180.00| $0.00 $0.60
Albany Community Church of God $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Albany-First COG $5,861.69 $5,861.69 $0.00 $0.00
Gales Creek Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Husum Com COG $1,922.82 $1,922.82 $0.00 $0.00
Individuals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Klamath Falls-First COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
North Bend-College Park Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00|
Oregon City-Faith Rock Com Church $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Community COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Kingdom Nation $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Lents Gilbert COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Neighborhood COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Rockwood COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Winding Road $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Vancouver-lglesia de Dios $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
TOTALS $116,644.38 $116,644.38 $0.00
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TOTAL Giving By Congregation (Total Amount Given)

Sept. 2019 - June 2020

Church Total Giving YTD General | YTD Designated| YTD Per Capita
Portland-Lynchwood COG $22,616.78 $22,616.78 $0.00 $83.77
Woodburn-Hoodview COG $8,103.24 $8,103.24 $0.00 $71.08
Reedsport COG $7,500.00 $7,500.00 $0.00 $25.25
Aloha COG $6,286.28 $6,286.28 $0.00 $83.82
Salem-Oak Park COG $6,282.79 $6,282.79 $0.00 $52.36
Portland-Mt Scott COG $6,112.76 $6,112.76 $0.00 $32.51
Albany-First COG $5,861.69 $5,861.69 $0.00 $0.00
Tigard COG $5,694.09 $5,694.09 $0.00 $54.23
Cottage Grove-Riverside Com Church $5,680.02 $5,680.02 $0.00 $56.80
Newberg-River Street COG $4,728.04 $4,728.04 $0.00 $94.56
Vancouver-First COG $4,166.70 $4,166.70 $0.00 $3.62
Springfield COG $4,002.43 $4,002.43 $0.00 $41.26
Rainier Com COG $3,454.00 $3,454.00 $0.00 $19.74
The Dalles-Solid Rock Com COG $3,300.00 $3,300.00 $0.00 $220.00
Powers COG $3,099.47 $3,099.47 $0.00 $47.68
Eugene-Friendly Street COG $2,985.17 $2,985.17 $0.00 $27.14
Redmond-First COG $2,966.00 $2,966.00 $0.00 $59.32
Roseburg-Hucrest Com COG $2,508.73 $2,508.73 $0.00 $38.60
Husum Com COG $1,922.82 $1,922.82 $0.00 $0.00
Longview-First COG $1,669.67 $1,669.67 $0.00 $34.78
St.'Helens-Sunset Park Com COG $1,350.00 $1,350.00 $0.00 $10.80
Prineville-Living Water COG $1,050.13 $1,050.13 $0.00 $131.27
Bandon-Seabird Chapel COG $931.59 $931.59 $0.00 $18.63
Hillsboro-Valley Hope Com COG $800.00 $800.00 $0.00 $32.00
Portland-Richmond Com COG $792.00 $792.00 $0.00 $19.80
LaGrande-Crossroads Comm Church $749.98 $749.98 $0.00 $31.25
Oregon City-Hilltop Com COG $600.00 $600.00 $0.00 $30.00
Lebanon-Turning Point Church $500.00 $500.00 $0.00 $7.14
Medford $500.00 $500.00 $0.00 $17.86
Scappoose-Chapman Com COG $250.00 $250.00 $0.00 $20.83
Portland-Maranatha COG $180.00 $180.00 $0.00 $0.60
Albany Community Church of God $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Gales Creek Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Individuals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Kiamath Falls-First COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
North Bend-College Park Com COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Oregon City-Faith Rock Com Church $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Community COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Kingdom Nation $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Lents Gilbert COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Neighborhood COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00|
Portland-Rockwood COG $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Portland-Winding Road $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Vancouver-Iglesia de Dios . $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
TOTALS - $116,644.38 $116,644.38 $0.00
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ASSOCIATION OF THE CHURCHES OF GOD
IN OREGON & SW WASHINGTON

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
August 1, 2020

Approval of 2020-2021 Association Budget

(Includes Camp White Branch) Yes No
CAnvip WHITE BRANCH BOARD
o Lisa Switzer (3-year term) Yes No
e Owen Hinkle (3-year term) Yes No

Voting will be done electronically, not by paper.




